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Minutes
Board of Directors’ Meeting 

Thurs, May 24, 2017 6:00 PM

Recreation Room

ALL HOMEOWNERS ARE ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND

Board Members Present:  Steve Alexander, Hazel Larpenteur, Sean Penrith, Dan Redmond.   Amy Welch phoning into the meeting.
Landscape Rep Present:  Sally Anderson and Donna Hempstead.
Homeowners:  Debra Alexander, Karen Brumbaugh, Sarah Warnick & Ian Ray.
Amy Welch, recording secretary.
Call to Order:  Sean Penrith called the meeting to order at 6:05 PM
Board Minutes – minutes posted on website www.hbcondos.org
Dan Redmond moved and Hazel Larpenteur seconded to approve the April board minutes.  
YES  5   NO 0  
Treasurer’s Report for the month of April, 2017
May 24, 2016

Balance Sheet a.o. 4/30/17

1. Cash account closed out higher at $40,938compared to $33,008 for the month before. 

2. Total Assets increased to $171,953 from $164,017 the previous month.

3. Owner prepayments closed at $10,747; higher than the $6,335 figure for the previous month

4. General Reserve funds totaled $131,014 in line with the $131,009 the month before.

5. Total Capital stood higher at $30,190 compared to $26,672 for the previous month.
Cash Flow Statement for the Month
1. Total Operating Income for the month came in at $10,381. Note that since Noah uses cash accounting instead of the accrual method, there can be variances due to timing of dues payment.

2. The Association’s Total Operating Expense for the month was fairly reasonable at $6,863 (March was $13,148). 

3. Net Operating Income for the month came in at $3,518, higher than -$2,766 for the month before. 
Budget Comparison YTD (note actuals are compared against the approved 2017 budget figures)

1. Actual Total Income for Jan-Apr period was $41,526 in line with the budgeted figure of $41,532

2. 4000 – Landscaping expense came in lower than budget at $9,857 compared to forecast figure of $11,508

3. 4200 – Maintenance expense came in lower at $4,679 compared to budget of $6,950 

4. 5000 – Utilities came in lower than budget at $9,868 compared to budget estimate of $11,708

5. 6000 – Administration fees came in lower at $8,351 compared to budget of $11,345

6. Total Operating Expense totaled $32,778, lower than the forecasted figure of $41,522

Net Operating Income (NOI) as per the financial statement for the period came in at $8,748 compared to budgeted amount of $10.16

Maintenance
Remaining items are:
1.  New Poles ordered - #421 and #543

2.  #543 gas line permit & inspection and dumpster removal by 5/31
3.  #543 – possibly replace entry, after pole replaced

4.  Owens’ unit causing leak on bay side to the Brumbaugh unit

5.  Brumbaugh can lights – need to be checked for repairs

Landscape

1. Sprinklers now on, using river water.
Insurance 

      1.  No claims.
Red Zone –Sean Penrith
Debra and Sean attended the Homes meeting regarding the Red Zone.  Concern was expressed that Enstrom does not have a CCB number, which means that he may not have the correct licensing to complete the work.  
HB Board to compose memo to Homes Board addressing licensing, permits, and construction contract.

Old Business
Property Management

CMI is a company that Debra Alexander recommends.  Bid being pursued.
New Business
Security – Dan and Sean will look into additional exterior lighting.
All homeowners may want to turn on lighting outside and install their own residential alarm system.
Meeting adjourned at 7:21 PM

YES  5  NO 0  
	2
	



